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Dear Parents,

Firstly, thank you for the wonderful Easter bonnets/ hats today! The children looked amazing!

Thank you also to those of you who were able to join us for the children’s dances this afternoon.

It takes so much courage to perform in front of an audience! Huge thanks to Caja for her inspired

choreography!

I can’t believe, it’s the end of the Spring term already! We have had a super term with lots of new

and exciting opportunities introduced. Children and staff are enjoying Little Wandle – our new

phonics scheme. We look forward to welcoming parents to a meeting after the hols. We’re also

really enjoying the Literacy Tree as our inspiration for English. It’s great to see children writing

with enthusiasm and stamina.

We are excited about what the Summer term will bring as we finalise dates for swimming (Y1-4)

the end of year camp, surfing, trips and Sports Day! We’re also excited to be involved in an Art

Project – working with a local artist. More information to follow!

We’re sad to say goodbye to Miss Cartmell today. She has been a very dedicated member of the

team and I know the children will miss her. I’m sure she’ll be back! It’s been lovely to see more of

Miss Kinver this week and I know she’s excited about returning.

Finally, huge thanks to the PTA for organizing a wonderful community Bingo evening and to all

who were able to support it – raising an impressive £600!

We wish you a very lovely Easter holiday and plenty of sunshine!

Best wishes

Mrs Davies head@boyton.cornwall.sch.uk



What an amazing last week of the spring term we have had in Chestnuts’ class!  The children 

have excelled at being scientists once again, making predictions and then testing them!  Ask us 

what was produced when we mixed bicarbonate of soda (a solid) with white vinegar (a liquid) 

and what happened to the rubber glove!

We also observed how the gas bubbles in lemonade attached themselves to the wrinkly surface 

of raisins, which then made the raisins rise to the surface of the liquid after initially sinking to the 

bottom!

In maths, we’ve been continuing our learning about decimals and percentages - there will be 

some maths learning on Mirodo and SATs Companion over the Easter holidays if anyone would 

like a challenge!

It’s been great to have Miss Kinver back in Chestnuts this week, too!  

I have really enjoyed teaching everyone in Chestnuts for the last three terms and wish you all a 

fantastic Easter break!

Mrs. Gilman

Chestnuts Class Update



What a lovely last week of Spring term it has been! 

This week for Drawing club, Acorns have been looking at a book called ‘Matisse’s Magical Trail’. They 
have come up with some amazing ideas. Birch have been working incredibly hard on an independent 
write! They all have beautiful hand writing and spellings  Well Done Birch! 

All of our Acorns children have been doing an amazing job in their phonics, even when they have found it 
tricky at times, they have been able to read words such as ‘sunset’ and ‘laptop’. 

Birch have been finishing their weaving projects. They have shown such skills and determination to finish 
them. They are going to look beautiful once we hang them up. 

Acorns have been looking at the life cycle of a caterpillar as well as a frog! They were all able to tell me 
what the next step would be in the cycle. 

Birch have been doing wonderful Art in their computing lessons! We have been focusing on the different 
art skills that we can use on a computer. These have been inspired by different artists. 

We all enjoyed a few games of Easter Bingo and creating Easter cards for each other. We even made 
rice crispy cakes and ate them in the quiet shed! 

The children have been enjoying guided reading and talking about the books we have read so far. Thank 
you to those who have been bringing their books in every day! 

As it has been my last week, I just wanted to say it has been wonderful to teach these lovely lot. Thank you 
for all the support you have given me, it has been lovely to work with you too. 

Any questions or worries let us know 
Miss Cartmell and Mrs Davies. 

Acorn/Birch Class Update



Dates for Your Diary Forthcoming events

Brilliance at Boyton: This week’s Stars Attendance (Target 96% or above)
Whole School to Date 94.6%

Acorns
This Week

100%

Birch 
This Week

81.63%

Chestnut
This Week

99.38%

Acorn / Birch

Chestnut

The whole school for a fantastic 
term!

.

Monday 15th April – INSET (School is closed for children)
Tuesday 16th April – Summer term resumes
Friday 19th April – Beach safety assembly (RNLI)
1st May – 3rd May – Year 5 residential to Kelly College Outdoor Centre.
13th – 16th May KS2 SATS week 
Wednesday 1st May to Friday 3rd May - Year 5 residential
22nd – 24th May -Year 6 residential to Bristol 
4th June – Moor Tribe Day (more information to follow)
10th, 11th, 12th June – Y1,2,3,4 Swimming – Bude Leisure Centre
Wednesday 17th July – Y1,2,3,4 camp on the school grounds
Thursday 18th July – Y5,6 camp on the school grounds
Tuesday 23rd July – Leaver’s day / last day of term

(More dates to follow)

School returns on Tuesday 16th April 



Useful Information

Safeguarding

● All children have a right to be safe, no matter 
who they are or what their circumstances.

● Keeping children safe is everyone’s 
responsibility.

● If you are concerned about a child, please 
speak to one of the Designated safeguarding 
Leads. If a child is in immediate danger 
contact the police on 999.

Useful numbers

Early Help Hub 01872 322277

Citizens Advice 0344 411 1444

NSPCC 0808 800 5000

Childline 0800 1111

Addiction: Drug and Alcohol support 01579 340616 (24hrs)

Multi-Agency Referral Unit (MARU)

0300 123 1116 

(If you are concerned about a child’s 

safety)

School Clubs
Breakfast Club:

At Boyton, we are really lucky to have a fantastic Breakfast 
Club run by Tracy or Mrs Billing. Children can be dropped off 
from 8.15am and have a choice of breakfasts including 
cereals, toast, etc. It costs £2 a session. If you would like to book 
your child in, please let Mrs Basford in the school office know.

secretary@boyton.cornwall.sch.uk

After School Clubs Summer Term 2024:

Monday

Outdoor Learning – Mrs Kinver

Thursday

Sports Club – tbc

(Currently awaiting confirmation of a third club on a 
Wednesday.)

Jane Gilman

Deputy Safeguarding Lead

Katherine Davies

Safeguarding Lead



https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-
children-safe/online-safety/

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/


Make a Difference 

Become a 

Parent Governor





School Calendar 2023/2024



Dates for Boyton 
Community




